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CITY OF TIOGA 
City Commission  
Special Meeting 

May 16, 2018 
 

 
A special meeting of the City Commission of the City of Tioga was called to order at 5:30 pm on May 16, 2018, 
at the Tioga City Hall, by the President of the City Commission Drake McClelland. 
 
PRESENT:   Drake McClelland, Todd Thompson, Natalie Bugbee, Heather Weflen, Abby Salinas 
 
ABSENT: Tim Sundhagen, Elizabeth Pendlay  
 
Guest: Jeff Moberg, Steve Eberle 
 
New Business -  

1. Simons Addition Sewer Lines – Moberg (Water & Sewer Superintendent) handed exhibit to 
Commission Board of Standard City of Tioga Specifications and Storm Water Management book 
and advised Commission Board that he noticed the discrepancy on the size of line being placed. 
The spec book states new sewer lines should be 6-inch, but a 4-inch line was placed at the new 
construction in Simons Addition. The City Engineer states that standard is 4 inch and it is also what 
the ND Health Department recommends, and that The City of Tioga Spec Book is out dated. 
Moberg verified that 4-inch is the standard. Discussions held.  
Thompson made a motion to recess for 20 minutes, second by Bugbee.  Roll Call: Ayes; 
Thompson, Bugbee, Weflen, McClelland 
Bugbee made a motion to resume special meeting 6:50pm, second by Weflen.  Roll Call: Ayes; 
Thompson, Bugbee, Weflen, McClelland 
Discussions continued, Eberle stated that options are to; 1. leave as is and continue with a 4-inch 
sewer line and he will give a warranty on work that is already on the ground for 3 years. 2. Leave 4-
inch line on part that is already completed and continue with 6-inch. 3. Take it all out and redo 
with 6-inch. City Engineer Eberle’s recommendation is to leave it all 4-inch per ND Health 
Department and ND State Pluming Director.  
Bugbee made a motion to resume work and leave 4-inch as it is the standard, have Ackerman-
Estvold give a 3-year warranty on work done on Torning and have the spec book updated to ND 
Health department recommendations, second by Thompson. Roll Call: Ayes; Thompson, Bugbee, 
Weflen Nays; McClelland 

 
 
With no further business the meeting of the Tioga City Commission special meeting was adjourned 
by unanimous vote moved by Bugbee, second by Weflen at 7:15 pm.  
 
The next meeting of the City of Tioga Commission meeting is scheduled for Monday May 21, 2018 at 
7:00 p.m., to be held at the Tioga City Hall.   
 
 

       ___________________________________________ 
       Drake McClelland, President of the City Commission 
 
 
ATTEST: 
_______________________________________ 
Abby Salinas, City Auditor 


